CITY OF VERGAS

Public Hearing Minutes
Tuesday, December 9, 2019 6:30:00 P.M.

Vergas City Council
The Vergas City Council met for a public hearing regarding assessments for the Street Improvement No. 2018-1 project, an improvement on:

Park View Drive between Frazee Avenue/N Railway Avenue and E Scharf Avenue by making roadway surfacing improvements, E Altona Drive between Park View Drive and E Scharf Avenue by making roadway surfacing improvements, E Scharf Avenue between Frazee Avenue/N Railway Avenue and S Townline Road/Co 41 by making roadway surfacing improvements and adding a shared use path, E Scharf Avenue from the last cul-de-sac to approximately 750’ north by making roadway surfacing improvements, Main Street, 3rd Avenue and Linden Street west of 2nd Avenue by making roadway surfacing improvements, Anne Lane and Eve Avenue south of Hill Street by installing public utilities and making roadway surfacing improvements, pursuant to Minn. Stat. §§ 429.011 to 429.111. The cost of the improvement is $850,345.665. A reasonable estimate of the impact of the assessment will be available at the hearing. Such persons as desire to be heard with reference to the proposed assessments will be heard at this meeting.

Mayor Dean Haarstick, Council Members Terri Smith, Paul Pinke, Logan Dahlgren and Julie Bruhn. Absent: none.  Also present: Clerk/Treasurer Julie Lammers, Bruce Nereson, Janice Nereson, Jill Hoffman, Rebecca Hasse, Linda Motzko, John Benney, Marie Schultz, Kermit Schultz, Christopher Brown, Paul Haarstick, Alwin Martinson, Marilyn Martinson and Scott Kolbinger KLJ, Engineering. 
Mayor Dean Haarstick introduced public hearing. 
Haarstick gave a brief overview of the project.  Scott Kolbinger reviewed financial information for the project.
Comments were made by Jill Hoffman and Rebecca Hasse.
The business for which the meeting was called having been completed, the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 

Clerk-Treasurer Julie Lammers, CMC

